
ST.  DENIS  Parish 
Box 58, 53 Saint Augustine Street 

Haywood, Manitoba, R0G 0W0 
 

Pastor: Father Peter Lê Văn Ngũ 
E-mail: peterlevnca@yahoo.com ; Cell: 204-952-4531 

 

St. Claude: E-mail: stclaudeparish@gmail.com  
Telephone: 204-379-2434 
Secretary: André Lambert 

 

Haywood: Bulletin / Secretary / Cemetery: André Lambert 
Phone: 204-379-2175 - Cell: 204-872-3697 

E-mail: parstdenis@gmail.com  
 

Parish web site: www.stdenishaywoodmb.ca 
  

 Diocese web site: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
  

Our mission statement: LOVE GOD   LOVE OTHERS     TRAIN DISCIPLES   
            

Eucharistic Celebrations: 
 

Sunday, March 21st – 9:00 AM + Deceased members of Rouire family (Maurice & fam.) 
 

Thursday, March 25th –  Solemnity: THE ANNUNCIATION OF THE LORD  
  MASS in St. Claude at 9:00 AM + Rose Vaillant (Lynne Vaillant) 
  10:00 AM to 4:00 PM - Day of Confessions and Eucharistic Adoration 
 

Friday, March 26th – MASS in Haywood at 9:00 AM + Paul Dedieu (funeral collection) 
  10:00 AM to 4:00 PM - Day of Confessions and Eucharistic Adoration   
 

PALM SUNDAY OF THE PASSION OF THE LORD, March 28th – 8:30 AM  <-- (NOTICE) 
    + Romain & Gabrielle Bazin (Léo & Jacqueline Bazin) 
 

Sanctuary Lamp – this week:   For Spring Miracles 
 

God’s Share:   March 14th - $455.00 (18) + $20.00 (loose) + $35.00 (DD) = $510.00 

 

Ministries: March 21st March 28th April 4th - Easter   

Readers: Judith Robidoux Simone Lambert Judith Robidoux 
Counters: Eugene & prtnr. Denise & prtnr. Raymond & prtnr. 
 

Readings for Sunday: March 28, 2021 
 Isaiah 50, 4-7                         Psalm 21 (22) 

 Philippians 2, 6-11                       Passion – Mark 14,1-15,47 

 

Fifth Sunday of Lent   March 21, 2021 
 

Prayer Intention for March, 2021 

Sacrament of Reconciliation- Let us pray that we may experience the sacrament of reconciliation 

with renewed depth, to taste the infinite mercy of God. 

Let us pray:  

- For our pastor, Fr. Peter, in his priestly ministry among us.  

- For the conversion of Christians, especially those of our parishes. 

 

Visit and Distribution of Holy Communion to parishioners in St. Claude Pavilion: Every 

Wednesday afternoon from 1:30 – 3:30 PM.  

*If you wish to receive Holy Communion at home, please call Fr. Peter directly at 204-952-4531 

or 204-379-2434. 

 

Catechesis for Confirmation: Thursday, March 25 at 7:30 pm in the sacristy. 

Let us pray for these young parishioners and their families. 

 

*As of March 20, the English Mass on Saturday evenings will be celebrated at 8 PM.  

 

Message from +Msgr. LeGatt in support of Development and Peace's Share 

Lent campaign 

This Lent, we are invited to "Share Love". Development and Peace's theme for 

Share Lent 2021 is inspired by Pope Francis' encyclical Fratelli Tutti, which deals 

with fraternity and social friendship, reminding us that we are all sisters and 

brothers.  

This weekend, March 20 and 21, we will celebrate Solidarity Sunday (Share Lent 

collection) across the country. I invite all the faithful of our diocese to pray for 

peace, to reflect on the meaning of universal fraternity and to be in solidarity with the most 

vulnerable in the Global South. I invite you to make a Share Lent donation to Development and 

Peace, either through your parish, or directly to Development and Peace online at devp.org/lent, by 

phone at 1 888 234-8533 (toll-free) or by mail at 1425 Rene-Levesque Blvd West, 3rd floor, 

Montreal, Quebec, H3G 1T7. 

This Lent, let us embark on a path of sharing, love and universal solidarity!  

 

Chrism Mass – March 30, 2021 

Chrism Mass will be celebrated on Holy Tuesday at 7:30PM at St. Boniface 

Cathedral. Given the current COVID-19 restrictions, attendance to this celebration 

will be by invitation only. However, the event will be livestreamed via the Cathedral 

Parish’s YouTube channel at this link:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=05HtQLzkFjw and by the diocesan Facebook 

page at https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/live.  
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 Bishop LeGatt Video Message: Sincere Thanks! 
This week, as many are looking back to the last year 

since intensive public health measures were put in place 

in response to the Covid-19 pandemic, Archbishop Albert 

takes a moment to look back and recognize in a special 

way the generosity expressed by countless many in our 

archdiocese through these challenging times. Namely, 

this year's Good Shepherd Campaign, which aimed to 

continue supporting seminarian formation, and to allow the archdiocese to 

continue to offer its various services despite diminishing income, was able 

to raise approximately $390,000. This is the fruit of so many faithful who 

saw an urgent need within our local Church to maintain and adapt its 

various ministries, in these trying times. Many thanks to all who 

contributed to this year's campaign, and equal thanks to the countless more who contributed to 

the vivacity of our Church in many other, often unseen, ways. Thank you! To view the video, 

click here or visit the diocesan Facebook page at:  

https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/ or visit the diocesan website homepage at: 

www.archsaintboniface.ca 

 

Words of Thanks 

On behalf of our parishes, I would like to express my sincere gratitude to Denise Danais who 

has been serving our pasrishes in the role as a Secretary and Parish Life Director in the years 

when we did not have a resident priest. Denise, the work you perform as Secretary is most often 

one that is “behind the scenes”, however, I want to assure you that not only do I and 

parishioners see the work, most importantly the Lord sees your 11 years of labor with love, 

patience, and your contribution to the parish life. I would also like to thank Antoine Hutlet for 

having had served our parish as a faithful, dedicated accountant for more than 20 years! Best 

wishes for a very happy retirement Denise and Antoine! 

 

Thursday March 25 will be Denise’s last day at parish office, you are welcome to stop by or 

call her to show her your appreciation. I am pleased to inform you that André Lambert will be 

replacing Denise as a new secretary of our parish. Thank you, André and welcome to the parish 

office! 

 

My heartfelt thanks to all of you, parishioners of St. Denis and St. Claude, for your contribution 

in so many different ways to build our parishes, to love God, love others, and train disciples 

(our mission statement). 
  

With love and gratitude, 

Fr. Peter Le  

Fifth Sunday of Lent   March 21, 2021 
 

Fr. Peter’s Message 

Brothers and sisters, 

As we approach the Holy Week, we experience in a deeper way the love 

of God for us. The dying in humiliation of Jesus on the cross is the most 

powerful evidence of his unconditional love for humanity. “For God so 

loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes 

in him may not perish but may have eternal life” (John 3:16). Yes, Jesus 

died for us. He died for you and for me, sinners. He died and resurrected 

so that we may have life and have it abundantly. “O give thanks to 

the LORD, for He is good, for His steadfast love endures forever” (Psalm 136:1).  

Receiving God’s mercy and forgiveness through the Sacrament of Reconciliation is the best way for 

you to prepare for the Holy Week when we celebrate the Passion and Resurrection of the Lord. 

Therefore, I would like to invite all of you to attend the Days of Confession and Eucharistic 

Adoration in our parishes:  

- In St. Claude: Thursday March 25: 9:00Am: Mass; 10:00am-4:00pm: Confessions. 

- In St. Denis: Friday: March 26: 9:00Am: Mass; 10:00am-4:00pm: Confessions. 

 

*In addition, if you want to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation, please call me for an 

appointment. I am super happy to make myself available for your spiritual well-being.   
 

“Be reconciled to God”, because “now is the acceptable time, now is the day of salvation”! 

 

Below is the schedule for Holy Week and the Sacred Paschal Triduum 
 

Note: March 27: No Saturday Evening Mass in St. Claude  
 

March 28: PALM SUNDAY OF THE PASSION OF THE LORD 

- *Haywood: 8:30 am: (Palm Sunday Liturgy is longer than regular Sunday Mass. 

Therefore, the Mass will begin at 8:30 am. This allows me to come back to St. Claude on 

time for the second Mass at 11 Am. Thank you for your understanding!  

- St. Claude: 11:00 am 
 

SACRED PASCHAL TRIDUUM 
 

April 1: Holy Thursday: The Lord’s Supper: 8:00pm in St. Claude 

April 2: Good Friday:  Day of fasting and Abstinence from meat 

            3:00 pm: Celebration of the Lord’s Passion + Stations of the Holy Cross- In Haywood 

April 3: Holy Saturday: Easter Vigil: 8:00 pm in St. Claude 

April 4: Easter Sunday: 10:00 am in Haywood 

             

I wish you all a blessed Lenten journey and a grace-filled Easter Season! You are in my prayers! 

Fr. Peter Le 
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